Hello Neighbors,

Cabot, Askansas

Newsletter

I want to bring you up-to-date on some of the activities that will happen in the next few months.

The **Easter Egg Hunt** for Magness Creek children will be April 19th at the first park on the Southside by the Tennis Courts. Babies to 4 years will hunt at 10:00 AM and 5 to 10 years will hunt at 11:00 AM. Bring your camera and take pictures of your children with the Easter Bunny. If you would like to help, please give me a call.

The **Garage Sale** is scheduled for Saturday May 3rd. Rain or Shine!!! We advertise in 14 different papers across Arkansas. Shoppers come from all over. Tell everyone you know, help get the word out. If you live on one of the hills you may want to go in with someone on flat ground, some shoppers don't want to walk up the hill. We advise anyone who needs to leave early to do so. Between 8:00 AM and 11:30 AM it is very congested. Please be patient it is only a few hours one day a year.

I'm sure all have noticed the **New Fire Station** on Hwy 5. Board members, Joshua Cole and Dennis Reeder, worked very hard with the City and Fire Department to make this happen. The Fire Department plans to move in this month and an Open House is planned for the first part of June.

Special thanks to President Gary Hendrickson, Vice President Don Graham and Board Members for the many hours they spent on **Safe Route to School**. It took several years and several tries to get the Grant for the "Safe Route". Along with the Grant, the City and School District are both helping with the cost. I understand this will start this spring and hopefully be finished by the beginning of the next school year. All of our children will now have a "Safe Route" to school.

Please take a look at the ads on the back of this newsletter. The ads are \$25.00 and they are on our website for one year. If you have a business or work outside your home for a business and would like to run an ad on our website, please call me or put the ad and your money in mailbox at the White House. The White House is located on the Southside by the Tennis Courts. The money we raise from the ads cover the cost of the Easter Egg Hunt, ads for the Garage Sale and any other planned neighborhood activity.

I'm happy to be on the Board again after taking a year off due to a family illness. We live in a great neighborhood with lots of fine folks. Have a great and safe spring and summer.

Kathy Thomas MCPOA Neighborhood Coordinator (501)743-1321